
Dear Sir/Madam 
  
EN010068, Deadline 4 
  
We are instructed by Network Rail Infrastructure Limited (Network Rail) in relation to the 
DCO application by Millbrook Power Limited (the Applicant) for the Millbrook Power Project 
(the DCO).  
  
Further to Network Rail's Deadline 2 Submission to the Examination [REP2-037], we confirm 
its response to relevant Deadline 4 matters as follows. 
  
Response to Deadline 4 
  
Network Rail welcomes the amendments made to the DCO submitted by the Applicant at 
Deadline 3 [REP3-003].  
  
However, further to ongoing discussions and a meeting held between NR and the Applicant 
(together, the Parties) on 7 June 2018, the Parties anticipate that further amendments will 
be proposed by the Applicant, to resolve Network Rail's outstanding concerns, in relation to: 
  

1.     the Requirements in the DCO and  
  

2.     bespoke protective provisions for the benefit of Network Rail to be inserted into the 
DCO. 
  

We hope to respond with a joint position on behalf of the Parties in this regard by the next 
appropriate deadline. 
  
Hearing dates 
  
We note that the Examining Authority has decided that the hearings scheduled for 4 and 5 
July 2018 are not now required.  
  
Network Rail reserved its right to appear at a hearing in its Deadline 1 Submission [REP1-
005]. We will keep the Examining Authority informed, with as much notice as possible, if 
Network Rail considers that a hearing will be needed to resolve any outstanding issues of 
concern to Network Rail. 
  
Yours faithfully 
  
  
Addleshaw Goddard LLP  
  

Marnix Elsenaar  
Partner  
for Addleshaw Goddard LLP  

DDI:    +44 (0)20 7160 3246  
Mobile: +44 (0)7801 545320  
Fax:    +44 (0)20 7606 4390  
Office Locations: http://www.addleshawgoddard.com/contactus  
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